
            STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE  - TOWN OF SURRY 

               SELECTMEN  

      MEETING MINUTES JANUARY 6, 2020 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau, Eric Eichner and Jamison Hines. 

Jamison Hines will out of town for the next two meetings. 

The selectmen discussed the direct assistance status for 2019 going forward into 2020. Jay Croteau 

submitted for reimbursement for 2019. 

Laura Barrett from the Planning Board submitted a notice for a Public Hearing for proposed changes to 

the Road Ordinance.  

The Town of Surry has not received a plow bill for Dort and Webster Roads for November and December 

2019. 

The selectmen discussed the Eversource abatement and the legal counsel to pay the Eversource by 

check. The tax collector required a script from Avitar to make the proper entries.  

The Trustees of Trust Funds and the Cemetery Trustees met with the selectmen regarding creating a 

cemetery care fund in  response to last year’s article  tabled at town meeting. With concern for the low 

interest rate for small dollar amount of care funds, they presented options of an combining small funds 

into one  expendable trust fund or expendable interest only fund. Susan Farrell will draft a warrant 

article for clarification. Leon Watkins and Frank Lucuis went over the Cemetery Budget with the 

selectmen.  

The selectmen asked Frank Lucius to give an estimate for the lower Joslin Road repair.  

The selectmen signed the payroll. 

The selectmen signed and paid bills. The selectmen signed the last bills for 2019. 

The selectmen signed the quarterlies for yearend 2019.  

The selectmen signed the deposit for State of New Hampshire DOS – DMV. 

Jay Croteau motioned to accept the minutes for Dec. 23, 2109. Eric Eichner seconded the motion. The 

selectmen accepted the minutes as presented.  

Jay Croteau motioned to accept the minutes for Dec. 30, 2019. Eric Eichner seconded the motion. The 

selectmen accepted the minutes as presented. 

Jay Croteau motioned to adjourn. Eric Eichner seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to adjourn. 

The meeting adjourned at 9:15 P.M. 



 

 

 

 

 


